DRAFT

KINGTON LANGLEY PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF KINGTON LANGLEY PARISH COUNCIL 

HELD IN THE MEETING ROOM OF THE VILLAGE HALL ON 

MONDAY 13th JULY 2015 THAT COMMENCED AT 7.45PM

PRESENT: Cllr M Dixson –Chairman, D Gill, Mrs B Bird, Mrs A Armor, Mrs L Reynolds  

Ms S Hart, S Duffill, C Timbrell, Wiltshire Cllr H Greenman, Mrs S Webb Clerk

 + 7 members of the public      
Public Participation 

Mr Turner – The applicant for planning application 15/03664/FUL Barncroft – briefed members regarding the latest amendments to the application.  He assured members that the issues relating to the entrance had been put to Highways and they were happy with the changes. These comments were noted and will be taken into consideration when discussing the application.

Mrs Colman – Resident of a neighbouring property to application No. 15/05938/FUL The Stables, Ashes Lane.  She expressed her concerns regarding over development and flooding issues.  These comments were noted and will be taken into consideration when considering the application.
Mr Taylor – A resident of Kington Langley expressed his concern regarding the large vehicle parking in the layby on the A350 with regards to leaving their refrigerators on creating noise and pollution affecting properties in close proximity.  Also there is a potential environmental issue regarding litter and rats in the layby.  Cllr Dixson suggested that this may be an issue that the Parish Forum could look into.  Mr Taylor was asked to put his concerns in writing and address it to Wiltshire Councillor Greenman. 

Mr Taylor also expressed his concern regarding the lack of grass cutting on the A350 adjacent to the layby.  This to be reported to Wiltshire Council –ACTION CLERK 

Mr Weston – A resident of Kington Langley mentioned that the gullies had been emptied, however one had been missed in the vicinity of Moors Close. This is to be brought to the attention of Wiltshire Council – ACTION CLLR ARMOR. 

M I N U T E S
	039.15
	Apologies for absence – Received from Cllr Trickey 



	040.15
	Minutes – The Minutes of the Meeting of Kington Langley Parish Council held on the 8th June 2015 were signed by the Chairman and adopted as a true record.       


	041.15
	Declarations of Interest – Cllr Gill and Bird declared a personal interest in planning application No. 15/03664/FUL Barncroft, Cllr Gill also mentioned that he was the Chairman of the Village Hall Committee.  Cllr Hart declared a personal interest in item 8, Playing Field Association.  Cllr Timbrell declared a personal interest in planning application No. 15/05472/FUL Kilverts Field.  


	042.15
	Matters Arising – To include Highway & Drainage Matters.  
Chippenham Gateway - Land up for enquiry Days Lane/A350 – Being monitored  On Going 
Proposed Distribution Centre (The Range) and Barrow Farm – An Impact Assessment on Chippenham has been carried out.  The Applicant is now First Chippenham LLP and more information has been requested.   Being monitored. 
Hedges Plough Hill – A further problem has been identified.  The farmer who tends the offending hedge has been requested to cut it further back than usual – however this will not be done until August/September time following the bird nesting season. – To be reviewed August  
  
Trees adjacent to Barton Cottage - The trees adjacent to Barton Cottage were damaging a wall.  Clarification awaited on ownership – CLOSED UNTIL FURTHER INFORMATION RECEIVED.
Smelly Ditch – The ditch at Old Draycot Lane is very smelly.  Problem identified and improvements requested – To be monitored. 
WC Area Board Community Awards 2014/2015 – Both nominations have been submitted – Results to be sought – ACTION CLERK 
Overgrown Millennium path – Resolved – CLOSED. 
Greathouse parking on the Common – Request to lower the verge of the common opposite the Greathouse to enable easier parking for Greathouse events.   – Lowering of verge not permitted.  Continuous parking still taking place.  A letter to be written explaining that this is not permitted and invite to a parish council meeting. – ACTION CLERK  

Strimming/spraying of school footpath and commons – Resolved – CLOSED 
Highway Matters

a) Community Days –  Nothing further to report
b) Days Lane signage – Update on Neighbourhood Watch signs – Days Lane - Cllr Gill – CLOSED 
c) Church Corner – Safety measures have been agreed and are to be taken forward. 

d) Kerbing – An issue has been raised exploring the possibility of extending the kerbing that starts at the School and finishes at the Chapel to the entrance of The Stables.  Discussed at CATG meeting – Highway Officer requested to establish costs for natural stone and refer to maintenance to consider including in maintenance programme. – On Going
  
e) Parish Emergency Assistance Scheme (PEAS) – Resolved not to join this scheme. - CLOSED

f) Rubble – Land adjacent to Newlands Close, K L – Resolved – a letter of appreciation to be sent – ACTION CLERK  - CLOSED    



	043.15
	Chairman’s Report – Cllr M Dixson reported that a pond working party is scheduled for the 8th August.  A skip will need to be available.

An email had been received from a resident expressing concerns regarding the parking of vehicles on the common at Mangle Cottage.  A letter to be written asking this to be stopped. – ACTION CLERK  



	044.15
	Wiltshire Council Report - Cllr Greenman reported that there are issues that appear to go against The Range development.  



	045.15
	Village Hall – Cllr Gill reported that temporary repairs had been carried out in the village hall car park 

	046.15
	Kington Langley Playing Fields.  Mr Peter Giles gave an electronic presentation on the proposed merger of the two charities (Village Hall and Playing Field Association).  Following the presentation the following proposal was put forward: In recognition of the substantial benefits provided by the recreation ground to the residents of Kington Langley, particularly the children’s play area, the large grass area used for general recreation and the car parking facility, the Parish Council reaffirms its intention to continue to provide significant ongoing grant support.  It was resolved to accept this proposal. 
The following was noted: That the Playing Field Association/Village Hall has requested assistance from Cllr Timbrell with the financial and commercial elements of the due diligence process that has to be followed as part of the Charity Commissions requirements for the proposed merging of the Village Hall and Playing Fields charities. 


	047.15
	Community Assets – The Hit or Miss Public House Community Asset application has now been submitted.  It was noted that the pub is now closed and a letter of explanation from Susan Heasman addressed to the Village Community and friends of Kington Langley was mentioned by the Chairman. 
Nothing further to report on the Union Chapel.   it or Mi


	048.15
	School Parking – Following the resolution to pursue this initiative the latest information from the solicitor was circulated.  The Terms of Business from the Solicitor is to be signed and returned – ACTION CLERK    
 

	049.15
	Planning – This item was discussed earlier in the meeting.
Wiltshire Council Decisions - 15/03966/FUL & 15/03967/LBC  Proposed 2 storey extension at Barton Cottage, K L – Approved with conditions.
15/03981/FUL Glazed door for existing rear porch – shed outbuilding to side of house and various external works at 6 Farleigh Rise, KL. – Approved with conditions.  

Applications for consideration    
15/03664/FUL Demolition of Barncroft & erection of new dwelling and garage/carport at The Barton, K L 

15/05472/FUL COU of agricultural land to mixed agricultural/equestrian use and construction of an equestrian building at Kilverts Field KL 

15/05301/FUL erection of new dwelling (amendment to N/13/01836/FUL) at land adjacent to 8 Plough Lane, KL 
15/05228/FUL Extension to rear linking to garage and pool.  Conversion of part of garage to form living accommodation at Roseleigh, Newlands Green, KL  
15/05651/TCA Fell 1 Leylandi at The Stables, Ashes Lane, KL

It was resolved to support all the above applications. 

15/05938/FUL Erection of extension and erection of garage at The Stables, Ashes Lane.  It was resolved to object to this application for the following reasons:

 The proposals are in a Conservation Area and therefore would be contrary to specific policies within the recently adopted Core Strategy.   Also, due to the filling in of a ditch there is a risk of potential flooding.  A full and in-depth objections paper is to be prepared and forwarded to Wiltshire Council –ACTION CLERK 
Planning Correspondence - Notice of application to designate KSM Neighbourhood Area – Information circulated and noted.  


	050.15
	Defibrillator Appeal – Cllr Reynolds reported that £3,110.50 had been raised to date.  The Scarecrow event also named the defibrillator appeal as their main charity and are holding monies over.  The Ambulance Service and the Heart Beat trust are being kept in the loop with proceedings.  It was established that two defibrillators will be needed.
Consideration was given to making a donation.  It was resolved to wait until the results of the fund raising are available.  

The money is kept in the Parish Council’s account.  The ceiling before the audit fee is raised by £100 is £25,000  


	051.15
	Grass Cutting –  Cllr Hart had circulated an update on grass cutting – this included:

School to playing field footpath is to be strimmed with each village cut, strimming of the nettles on both sides of the school gates, Millennium footpath areas to be covered by the contractor in future. 

As the contractor is covering many extra areas he has been asked to look into the possible need to increase his charges.  


	052.15
	Maintenance of Benches – Consideration was given to any maintenance to be carried out on the village benches.  Cllr Hart agreed to take photographs of each bench and report back to the parish council. – ACTION CLLR HART  


	053.15
	Village Verges – Consideration was given to the management of the village verges.   It was agreed that regular monitoring is to continue and Cllr Greenman suggested that this be discussed at the September Parish Forum. 


	054.15
	Pound Gates – Due to the poor condition of The Pound Gates – consideration was given to repairing them and the cost. Cllr Dixson reported that a quote for their repair had been received of £332.  Cllr Dixson offered payment of £100 towards this cost.  It was resolved that the parish council would cover the residue.   Thanks were passed to Cllr Dixson for his kind offer.


	055.15
	Finance – Report previously circulated. 
a) Receipts since 8th June 2015  - £52.55 + £2,073.00 defib money  

b) Payments approved at this meeting  totalled - £883.97, this included an additional payment for to the Clerk for 9 additional hours worked in preparing the information on the Transparency Code for the Website was agreed. 

c) Bank Account balances as at 6th July 2015 – Deposit account £12,567.13, Current account £5,849.08 + defib money £2,278. 
   
d) The information to be placed on the Website to comply with the new Transparency Code previously circulated was noted.  



	056.15
	Correspondence received/actions to take  
a) Request to use the Commons for the 2016 Scarecrow Festival 18th and 19th June.  Request that the grass is cut on all Commons areas during w/c 6th June – Request that Cllr Dixson presents the prizes. – All requests agreed. 
b) Information on Parish Election costs – circulated. – Noted. 


	057.15
	Exchange of Information/Agenda items for meeting  13th July 2015   
· Alms House committee is offering small grants to further education pupils.  


MEETING CLOSED 9.50PM 
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